CABINET MEETING
22nd February, 2005

Meeting commenced:
9.06 a.m.
"
ended:
9.08 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillor Antrobus, Connor, Hinds, M. Lea, Lancaster, Sheehy, Warmisham and Warner
102.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Mann.

103.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 8th February, 2005, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

104.
C.P.A., 2005 - AUDIT COMMISSION CONSULTATION PAPERS

Councillor John Merry, Leader of the Council, submitted a report on consultation papers that had been issued by the Audit Commission, and others, in respect of Comprehensive Performance Assessment, 2005.


RESOLVED:
THAT the implications/issues in the proposals for Comprehensive Performance Assessment, 2005, and the proposed responses thereto, be noted.

105.
“THINK CUSTOMER” INITIATIVE - PROGRESS

Councillor Bill Hinds, Lead Member for Customer and Support Services, submitted a progress report in respect of the “Think Customer” initiative’s service improvement programme.


RESOLVED:
THAT the excellent progress made in respect of the “Think Customer” initiative be noted; and that the following proposed new themes for the initiative, as contained in the appendices to the abovementioned report, be approved: -

(a) My Home in Salford

(b) Welcome to Salford

(c) Joining-up Procurement in Salford

106.
NEIGHBOURHOOD RENEWAL FUND ALLOCATIONS, 2005/06

Councillor David Lancaster, Deputy Leader of the Council, submitted a report (a) on the process used to allocate Neighbourhood Renewal Fund support for 2005/06, (b) containing a list of projects approved by the Local Strategic Partnership on 26th January, 2005, and (c) on proposals for an external evaluation of the Neighbourhood Renewal Fund programme.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Local Strategic Partnership’s approval of new projects to receive grant from the Neighbourhood Renewal Fund, during 2005/06, be endorsed; and that the proposals referred to in (c) above be noted.

107.
PERFORMANCE MANAGEMENT AND IMPROVEMENT IN SALFORD

Councillor John Merry, Leader of the Council, submitted a report in respect of proposed governance arrangements for an executive overview of performance management and improvement matters in Salford.


RESOLVED:
THAT the governance arrangements, as detailed in the abovementioned report, be approved; and that Councillor Bill Hinds be appointed as the representative of the Cabinet on Programme Board.
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